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Mr Martin Kenny, TD, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
 
26th April 2024 
 
 
PQ 13594/24* To ask the Minister for Health if he can get the heating system 
repaired in the primary care and mental health centre in Carrick-on-Shannon (details 
supplied: and it has never worked properly since the building opened three years ago 
and it is now causing health clinics to be cancelled because of the cold in the 
building); and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Martin Kenny 
 
 Dear Deputy Kenny,  
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health 
for response.    
 
Carrick-on-Shannon Primary Care Centre was delivered by the HSE Primary Care Centre 
Operational Lease Model.  
 
The maintenance and upkeep of the heating system in the Primary Care Centre is the 
responsibility of the landlord.  
 
We understand the heating system in Carrick-on-Shannon Primary Care Centre has 
been repaired following the sourcing of correct parts and is fully operational. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
_________________ 
Brian O’Connell  
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates  


